
 

July 13, 1994 

 

City of Grand Junction, Colorado 
250 North Fifth Street 

81501-2668 
FAX: (303) 244-1599 

Board of County Commissioners 
County Administration Building 
750 Main Street 
Grand Junction, Colorado 81501 

Dear County Commissioners: 

Please replace this letter for the one dated July 12, 1994. 

Attached is a copy of Resolution No. 57-94 adopted by the City 
Council on July 6, 1994. The Resolution pertains to the annexa-
tion of land to the City of Grand Junction, generally described as 
and commonly known as the Climax Mill Enclave #1. 

By this resolution the City of Grand Junction is stating its 
intent to annex, and therefore, the City has now assumed juris-
diction of all land use proceedings within the area to be annexed. 
Accordingly, the processing of all development reviews, including 
but not necessarily limited to, planning clearances for building 
permits, fence permits, sign permits, subdivisions, planned 
developments, rezonings, conditional use permits, right-of-way 
vacations, and similar applications or proceedings, by the County, 
for lands within this annexation should be discontinued. 
Applicants, their agents or representatives, should be referred to 
the City Community Development Department. Please transmit forth-
with all documents, maps, plans, plats and files relating to 
current or pending applications, reviews or approvals in the 
annexation area. 

If you have questions or need additional information, please 
contact Mr. Larry Timm, Director of the Community Development 
Department at 244-1430. Thank you. 

Si cerely, 

Stephanie Nye, CMC 
City Clerk 

SN:tm 

cc: County Building Inspection Division 
County Planning Division 
City Department of Community Development 
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